
 

 

 

WAKEFIELD BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING 
 
William J. Lee Memorial Town Hall 
1 Lafayette St, Wakefield, MA. 01880 
Wednesday, March 21, 2018 7:00 PM 

 

PRESENT:  
Laurel Gourville,  Chair 
Elaine Silva, Vice Chair 
Alison Mehlman, Secretary  
Ruth L. Clay, Health Director 
 

 
NOT PRESENT:   
 

   

----- TOPICS OF DISCUSSION ----- 
  

The Wakefield Board of Health held their monthly meeting on Wednesday, March 21, 
2018. 
 

  
 

Call to Order 
 

Approval of 
Minutes 
 
Public 
Hearing: 
revisions to 
regulations 
restricting the 
sale of 
Tobacco 
Regulations 
 
Public 
Hearing: 
revisions to 
regulations 
prohibiting the 
sale of Drug 
Paraphernalia  
 
Definitive 
Subdivision: 
291 Salem St 
 
Discussion 
about 
Nuisance By 
Law 

Chairperson Gourville called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 

Silva moved to approve the minutes of January 17, 2018 and February 21, 2018 
minutes as presented. Mehlman seconded. Motion passed 3- 0-0 

 
The BOH held a public hearing to revise the current Tobacco Regulations. Clay will 
send a letter to all tobacco permit holders with the new language that will go into 
effect on April 9th 2018.  
Silva motions to accept changes to the tobacco regulations. Mehlman seconded the 
motion. Motion passes 3-0-0. 
 
 
 
 
The BOH held a public hearing to revise the drug paraphernalia regulations. 
Sections 3.4 (1) Products manufactured for the use of marijuana may be sold 
only in those businesses that do not allow people under the age of 21 from 
entering the business. The new regulations will go into effect on July 1st 2018. 
Clay will send a letter to all permit holders with the new language.  
 
 
Clay will send comments.  
 
 
 
The BOH looked at The Town of Framingham’s Nuisance By Law’s, Fall Rivers and 
Waltham’s. The By Law will addresses properties that city services are continually 
being used Fire, Police and Health Department.  
 

  
 



 

 

Health 
Director’s 
Report 
 
 
 
 
Business 
which has 
arisen since 
the posting of 
the meeting 
 
 
Meeting 
Handouts 

Clay has been working on the DFC grant due 3/29.  
Nonnos Pizza on Main St has paper in the window. Jen Keough our senior health 
inspector placed a call to the owner. 
Tonnos Wakefield at 175 North Ave a new Seafood/Italian Restaurant contacted the 
Health Department and will bring in their plan review.  
 
 
none 
 
Next meeting will be Wednesday April 11, 2018 @ 7PM 
Meeting adjourned at 07:42 PM. 

 1. Agenda 
2. Minutes from January 17th, 2018 
3. Minutes from February 21,2018 
4. Health Directors Report 
5. Public Health Nurses Report 
6. Framingham Nuisance By-Law 
7. DJ Wilson State and local Tobacco policies 
8. Draft Drug Paraphernalia Regulations 
9. Tobacco Regulations Draft 
 

 
 

  
 

 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 
 
Cindy Luongo 
Clerk 
 

 


